

[bookmark: _GoBack]A Meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held on Tuesday January 28, 2020, 6:30pm in the Francis O’Brien Meeting Room, Town Hall, 26 Bryant Street, Dedham, Massachusetts

Present were:

Dr. Dennis J. Teehan - Vice Chair
James A. MacDonald 
Sarah E. MacDonald
Dimitria Sullivan
	
Dr. Teehan called the Meeting to order at 6:33pm.

Dr. Teehan informed all that Mr. Guilfoyle will be arriving as soon as he can.

Pledge of Allegiance

Led by Mr. Guilfoyle.

Dedham Citizens – Open Discussion

None.

Candidate Statement (Commission on Disability)

Olga Lopez informed the Board as to why they should consider her for a seat on the commission on disabilities.  Ms. Lopez described her experience and explained to the Board why she would be the right choice.

Public Hearing – Request for Class II License from Boston Auto Cars, Inc., 1079 East St.

Anthony Fayad 104 Plymouth Drive, Norwood, MA

Mr. Fayad stated that he is applying for a Class II used dealer license.

Ms. Baker stated that Class II licenses are non-transferrable, so Mr. Fayad is looking for the identical Class II License that Mr. Castro has had at 1079 East Street for close to 30 years.  

Mr. MacDonald asked Mr. Fayad how many cars he will have on site.

Mr. Fayad stated that the location is licensed for 15. Mr. Fayad informed the Board that he has about 5 yrs. Experience in this line of work. My. Fayad added that he manages and runs New England Cars at 923 Washington St, Attleboro, MA, but once he is approved for the Class II license, he will be full time at the new location in Dedham.

Mr. MacDonald pointed out the restrictions that will carry over to the new Class II License.

· Limited to no more than 15 unregistered vehicles on the premises
· Lighting – any increase in illumination is subject to this Board’s approval
· No test driving on side streets 
· No banners or pennants
· Repairs will not go beyond 5pm
· Hours of operation - Mon. – Thurs. 9am-8pm, Fri. and Saturday 9am-6pm, Sunday 12pm-5pm
· Display and sale of used cars is confined to the existing fenced area of the property

Dr. Teehan asked if there was any public comment.

Thomas Deeb state that he owns 6 Southgate and 21 Southgate. 

Mr. Deeb stated some concerns:

Advertising
No driving down side streets
Stock inside lot

Discussions took place between the Board and Mr. Deeb.

Mr. MacDonald moved to close the Public Hearing; Seconded by Ms. MacDonald. On the Vote: Ms. MacDonald, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Ms. Sullivan, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, abs.; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Mr. MacDonald moved approval of the Class II license for Boston Auto Cars, Inc., 1079 East St. with the following restrictions:

· Limited to no more than 15 unregistered vehicles on the premises
· Lighting – any increase in illumination is subject to this Board’s approval
· No test driving on side streets 
· No banners or pennants
· Repairs will not go beyond 5pm
· Hours of operation - Mon. – Thurs. 9am-8pm, Fri. and Saturday 9am-6pm, Sunday 12pm-5pm
· Display and sale of used cars is confined to the existing fenced area of the property; Seconded by Ms. Sullivan. On the Vote: Ms. MacDonald, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Ms. Sullivan, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, abs.; Mr. MacDonald, yes.


Discussion & Vote w/ Treasurer Collector Jane Lepardo Re: Inter Fund Borrowing

Jane Lepardo – Town Treasurer/Collector, was present before the Board for another inter fund advanced borrowing. Ms. Lepardo described the numbers in detail.

Mr. MacDonald moved approval of the inter fund borrowing; Seconded by Ms. Sullivan. On the Vote: Ms. MacDonald, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Ms. Sullivan, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, abs.; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Discussion & Presentation w/ Police Chief Michael D’Entremont & Officer Jason Sullivan Re: Norfolk County District Attorney Community Resource Dog Grant Program 

Mr. Guilfoyle arrived.

Chief D’Entremont was present before the Board to explain the purpose of a Community Service dog and introduced Officers Sullivan and Cronin, who have volunteered to share handling responsibilities.

Officer Sullivan informed all that the dog was named Ruby by the Dedham Middle School Students.

Discussion & Vote – Request for Change of Manager from Sam Sidhom to Sean Smith at Spire Hospitality LLC d/b/a Holiday Inn Dedham, 55 Ariadne Road

Jon Aieta, Counsel for Holiday Inn, 55 Ariadne Road, was present before the Board. Attorney Aieta introduced Sean Smith, the proposed Manager of Record.

Atty. Aieta informed the Board that Mr. Smith has over 40 years of experience in the hospitality industry and 20 years as a GM. Mr. Aieta added that Mr. Smith has been the Manager of Record in both Boston and Billerica, Mass. And he is quite familiar with Dedham’s alcohol Rules and Regulations for the ABCC and the Laws of the Commonwealth. 
Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; Seconded by Ms. Sullivan. On the Vote: Ms. MacDonald, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Ms. Sullivan, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, abs.; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Discussion & Vote w/ Town Engineer Jason Mammone Re: Recorded Layout for Liana Estates and Traffic Regulation for Chauncy Street

Mr. Mammone stated that Liana Lane is a newer sub-division in Town located off of East Street. The Sub-division was designed by Giorgio Petruziello and his design met all of the Town of Dedham’s standards to construct a roadway within the layout to Town standards and specifications with the intent that it would be brought to the Board and to Town Meeting for approval and accepted as a Public Way.  Mr. Mammone continued, saying that the request will follow the same process as any other Public Way request. Mr. Mammone would like to have all the ducks in a row and to be ready by Town Meeting. Mr. Mammone continued informing the Selectmen of the process this request will take.

[bookmark: _Hlk20908043]Mr. Guilfoyle moved that the Select Board vote their intention to layout a Public Way in accordance with the plan entitled “Liana Estates, Definitive Subdivision, Plan of Land, Lot Layout, 1056 East St., Dedham, MA” as prepared by Norwood Engineering Company, Inc., with the date of October 20, 2015 and refer the layout plan to the Planning Board for its report; seconded by Ms. Sullivan. On the Vote: Ms. MacDonald, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Ms. Sullivan, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.   
Proposed no parking anytime restriction for Chauncy Street.

Mr. Mammone stated that this is a request from the DPW regarding the dead end section of Chauncy Street where it intersects with Phillips Lane. Mr. Mammone informed the Board that there have been some cars parked on one side of the road closest to the Avery Street Property and it makes it very difficult for Waste Management to make the turn on Phillip Lane in order to get the trash.  Mr. Mammone added that this also poses a problem for first responders.

Mr. MacDonald moved to Amend Part 1, Schedule No. 1 of the Traffic Regulations to adopt a “No Parking Anytime” restriction on the northerly side of Chauncey Street from Bond Place to the Dead-End; Seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle.  On the Vote: Ms. MacDonald, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Ms. Sullivan, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.   

Discussion & Vote w/ Encounter Church Re: April 4, 2020 Egg Drop at Memorial Field

Kelly Whiffen, staff member at Encounter Church and Annalise Thaer, co-coordinator of events at Encounter Church, were present before the Board.

Ms. Whiffen stated that they are seeking the Boards approval for the annual egg drop. Ms. Whiffen added that they are looking at a date of April 4, 2020, with a rain date of April 11, 2020. Ms. Whiffen informed the Board that they have sought approval from the Parks and Rec Commission and have spoken with Chief D’Entremont and Chief Spillane but formally wanted to seek the Board’s approval.  

Ms. Sullivan asked Ms. Whiffin how they plan on communicating with the residents
Regarding traffic issues during the event. 

The Board suggested using a message Board the week leading up to the drop. 

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; Seconded by Ms. Sullivan. On the Vote: Ms. MacDonald, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Ms. Sullivan, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes.; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Discussion & Vote – Request for Change of Manager from Christopher Ellis to Jason Gagnon at Victory Grille LLC d/b/a Victory Grille, 233 Elm Street

Spiro Diamantopoulos, owner of Victory Grille, was present before the Board.

Mr. Diamantopoulos stated that the Victory Grille is asking approval for a change of Manager from Christopher Ellis to Jason Gagnon.

Mr. Gagnon stated that he has been in this industry for 16 years.  Mr. Gagnon informed the Board of his experience as a Manager. Mr. Gagnon added that safety for the patrons is his number one concern. 

Mr. MacDonald asked Mr. Gagnon if there were any liquor violations at his previous management locations.

Mr. Gagnon answered no.

Mr. MacDonald asked Mr. Gagnon if he has been in touch with Sargent Clements.

Mr. Gagnon answered no.

Mr. MacDonald asked Mr. if he has read Dedham’s alcohol Rules and Regulations.

Mr. Gagnon answered yes.

Dr. Guilfoyle asked Mr. Gagnon if he has been a Manager of record before.

Mr. Gagnon answered yes, at Hopster’s. 
Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; Seconded by Mr. MacDonald. On the Vote: Ms. MacDonald, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Ms. Sullivan, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes.; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Discussion & Vote – Request for Change of Manager from Karen Parelli to Steve Leivi at Dedham Community Theatre, 580 High Street, Dedham

Paul McMurtry – owner of the Dedham Community Theatre was present before the Board.  Mr. McMurtry introduced Steve Leivi, the Proposed Manager of record. 
Mr. McMurtry added that Mr. Leivi’s best qualities are his attention to detail and his Customer Service. Mr. McMurtry informed the Board that Mr. Leivi does not have experience with alcohol service but that he does have management experience. 

Mr. MacDonald stated that since Mr. Leivi has no previous alcohol handling experience, he should meet with Sargent Clements, Dedham’s Alcohol Control Officer before you begin your new roll at the Theatre.

Mr. Guifoyle moved approval; Seconded by Ms. Sullivan. On the Vote: Ms. MacDonald, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Ms. Sullivan, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes.; Mr. MacDonald, yes. 

Discussions regarding a Home Rule Petition that proposes a change from The Board of Selectmen to select Board took place. 


Discussion & Vote Re: Request to Block Spaces in front of Dedham Community Theatre for Red King Cinema Movie Premiere on January 30, 2020

David Purdy, Executive Producer at Red King Cinema was present before the Board. 
He is planning to host a premier event for an award winning short film. Mr. Purdy informed all that the film itself is only 20 minutes and there will be a red carpet. Mr. Purdy confirmed that the event will begin at 8pm and conclude by 11pm. Mr. Purdy stated that people will be dropped off in front of the theatre and walk the Red Carpet. Mr. Purdy continued describing details to the Board. 

Mr. Purdy requested the following:

· Block off the 3 parking spaces in front of The Community Theatre, for the entire day, January 30, 2020

· Block off the Commercial Zone space near the Theatre from 7pm-11pm on January 30, 2020

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; Seconded by Mr. MacDonald. On the Vote: Ms. MacDonald, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Ms. Sullivan, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes.; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Discussion & Vote – Appointments to Commission on Disability, Open Space Advisory Committee and Cultural Council

Ms. Baker stated that there 3 applicants for the commission on disability, a 3 year term to expire in 2022:

Commission on Disability

Jennifer Putnam
Olga Lopez
Lee Jensen

Mr. Guilfoyle moved to put all names in nomination; Seconded by Ms. MacDonald. On the Vote: Ms. MacDonald, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Ms. Sullivan, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

DG	Lee Jensen
DS	Lee Jensen
JM	Jennifer Putnam
SM	Jennifer Putnam
DT	Lee Jensen
______________________________________________________________________

Open Space Advisory Committee

1 Vacancy – 1 applicant

Georgana Woods

Mr. MacDonald moved appointment of Georgana Woods; Seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle. On the Vote: Ms. MacDonald, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Ms. Sullivan, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.
______________________________________________________________________

Cultural Council 

1 Vacancy – 1 applicant

Eric Prevert

Mr. MacDonald moved appointment of Eric Prevert; Seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle. On the Vote: Ms. MacDonald, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Ms. Sullivan, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.



Discussion & Vote – Request for Club License at TSOL Hockey LLC d/b/a Precision Edge Pros at Boch Ice Center, 1105 East Street, Dedham

Costas ?? – Informed the Board that he and his partner would like to open up a concession skate shop at the Boch Ice Arena. 

Dr. Teehan asked Mr. ?? what they would sell and rent.

Mr ? answered candy, chips, drinks, coffee, pretzel warmer, etc. 

Mr. MacDonald moved approval; Seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle. On the Vote: Ms. MacDonald, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Ms. Sullivan, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Ames Update/Town Manager’s Report

· Budget Season Hearings have begun
· Met with Police, Endicott, Youth Commission and Town Clerk
· Goal setting meeting for BOS is set for February 8
· Board members giving information to Jeff Nutting, meeting facilitator
· Moving forward with the CM at risk selection process for the Public Safety Building
· Put together a Pre-Qualification Committee
· Fence is down at Ames Building
· Temporary Barricade put up
· All part of winding down process
· CTA claims that Substantial Completion  has been met
· Town believes that Substantial Completion has not been met
· Working on punch listing entire building

Dr. Teehan stated that he walked the building yesterday and added that it looks really good.

Action by BOS:  

Minutes:     9-26-2019

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; Seconded by Ms. Sullivan. On the Vote: Ms. MacDonald, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Ms. Sullivan, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes.; Mr. MacDonald, yes.
______________________________________________________________________

Gift Acceptances:

To:          Dedham Youth Commission
From:      Greater Horizons
Amount:  $10,000
For:         College Bound Program

To:          Dedham Youth Commission
From:      Dedham Savings
Amount:  $500
For:         Activities

To:          Endicott Estate
From:      Dedham Retired Men’s Club
Amount:  $500
For:         Continued upkeep and beautification of the Endicott Estate

To:          Endicott Estate
From:      Afternoon Club
Amount:  $800
For:         Continued upkeep and beautification of the Endicott Estate

Mr. Guilfoyle moved to accept all donations; Seconded with grateful appreciation by Ms. MacDonald. On the Vote: Ms. MacDonald, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Ms. Sullivan, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes.; Mr. MacDonald, yes.
_____________________________________________________________________

Drainlayers

           RENEWAL
A. Ferrara Construction, Inc.
28 Foundry
South Easton, MA 02375

RENEWAL
Earthwork Industries Inc.
6 High Street Unit 4
Plainville, MA 02762

Ms. Sullivan moved to accept all Drainlayer renewal applications; Seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle. On the Vote: Ms. MacDonald, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Ms. Sullivan, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes.; Mr. MacDonald, yes.
_________________________________________________________________
Request from St. Luke’s Church for the 7th Annual “Pack the Pantry” 5K
Saturday June 6th
8:30am – 11am

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; Seconded by Mr. MacDonald. On the Vote: Ms. MacDonald, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Ms. Sullivan, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes.; Mr. MacDonald, yes.


Old/New Business

Mr. MacDonald stated that Stefano from Good Energy was at our previous meeting and he really did a good job explaining the process. Mr. MacDonald showed all what a scam letter, regarding residents electric bill looks like.

Mr. MacDonald sent his condolences to the family of retired Police Officer Lois MacDonald who passed away this morning.

Ms. MacDonald stated that she received an email from Kerry Hawkins, Sprague Street resident, informing her that Amazon drivers have been in the police logs 17 times since the beginning of December 2019 – to the beginning of January 2020. 

Ms. MacDonald moved that the Town Manager compose a letter to the property owner, asking them not to increase Amazon’s footprint, based on the significant issues that the company continues to pose on our residents. 

Ms. MacDonald moved that the Board direct the Town Manager to draft a letter to the property owner them to not increase Amazon’s footprint, based on the significant issues that the company continues to pose on our residents; Seconded by Mr. MacDonald. On the Vote: Ms. MacDonald, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Ms. Sullivan, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes. 

Ms. MacDonald stated that she had previously asked for an update regarding usage data of the extra bags we are selling and how many are being picking up. Ms. MacDonald pointed out that the pink textile bags are not picked up on a regular schedule. Ms. MacDonald asked for clarification as to the pickup schedule of these extra bags.

Ms. MacDonald stated that the Boston ZBA has approved a re-build of 247 apartment units just over the border. Ms. MacDonald added, now that this is approved, the Board should ask for a meeting with the developer so we can understand timing and mitigation of impact.

Dr. Teehan stated that he has been working with the Dedham Square Steering Committee and they are thinking about putting forth an article for Town Meeting, asking for a small amount of money for a consultant regarding the Police Station and the Keystone lot. Dr. Teehan added that we need a plan in place, for those parcels of land sooner rather than later.

Ms. MacDonald stated that Chief D’Entremont recently named the Officer of the year. Ms. MacDonald suggested having the Officer in front of the Board.

Ms. Sullivan suggested that the Board have someone come in to explain the whole detour process to us.

Mr. Goodwin stated that he will ask John Sisson, Mr. Flanagan and Mr. Mammone to come to our February 13th meeting and give an update regarding parking meters in the Square. 

Mr. MacDonald suggested that the Dedham Square Steering Committee come before the Board to give an update as to any plans or ideas they are looking at or are considering for the current Police Station and the Keystone Lot.

Mr. MacDonald moved that the Board enter into Executive Session Pursuant to MGL c.30A Sec. 21(a) Exemption 3 (To discuss strategy with respect to Collective Bargaining or Litigation in an open meeting may have a detrimental effect on the bargaining or litigating position of the public body and the chair so declares). Dr. Teehan stated that the Board will exit Executive Session only to adjourn the Open Meeting.

Mr. MacDonald moved to adjourn the meeting; Seconded by Ms. Dr. Teehan.  On the Vote: Ms. MacDonald, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Ms. Sullivan, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

The next Meeting is scheduled for Thursday February 13, 2020. This is to certify that the above is a true and accurate record of the minutes of the Selectmen’s Meeting held on January 28, 2020, which minutes were approved on April 30 2020.
																					
_________________________		Dennis J. Guilfoyle. – Chairman
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